Minutes of the Regular Meeting
of the
Greene County Emergency Medical Service Board
July 15, 2025

The regular meeting of the Greene County Emergency Medical Service Board was held in the
Commissioners’ Room of the Greene County Courthouse on July 15, 2025, at 10:30 a.m. Present in
person were Ed Michael, Troy Gaither, and Brad Norton. Absent were Ron Lehman and George
Dallaire. Also present in person were the Board’s attorney Marvin Abshire and Director Doug Hall.

Ed Michael called the meeting to order.

There was submitted for review and approval, the minutes of the June 17, 2025, regular
meeting. Brad Norton moved, and Troy Gaither seconded, to waive the reading and approve the

minutes as presented. The motion passed 3-0.

Director Doug Hall updated the Board as follows:

1. Revenue for June 2025 was $252,739.00 which is up $75K from last year at the same time.

2. GCAS had 350 calls and 284 transports in June 2025.

3. The GCAS is down one medic.

4. The ambulance mileage report was provided.

5. Jeff LeCocq from Mid-America Ambulance Sales will have a demo ambulance that will fit
into the 2026 budget, in January.

6. No major repairs were reported.

The next item of business was a vaccination policy. Doug Hall noted measles are on the
increase and he would like to get a policy in place to ask for vaccination records. It won’t be mandatory,
but certain preventative measures should be taken if not vaccinated. Troy Gaither noted measles is

very highly contagious if not vaccinated, but 90% of people are vaccinated.

Next, the hiring committee, consisting of Brad Norton and Troy Gaithet, informed the board
the application period has closed for the GCAS Director position. Nine applications have been
received. The committee received input from Dr. Gamble and this matter will be discussed in

executive session.



There being no further business, Troy Gaither moved, and Brad Norton seconded, to adjourn.

Vo

The motion passed 3-0.

APPROVED this 19th day of August, 2025.

Marvin R. Abshire, Secretary



